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The Deuce is Loose 
   Congratulations to Cheryl Drake for finding the Deuce at the 
May 16th draw and taking home $33,242.00! 
   Come on out every Tuesday evening at the Belfast Rec. 
Centre for our local fundraiser and progressive lottery. You 
could be the lucky winner of the Big Jackpot – now estimated 
to be more than $7,500.00! Advance tickets are now available 
for purchase online via e-transfer! To learn how to purchase 
your Deuce tickets online, please visit our Facebook page at 
facebook.com/thedeuceislooseinbelfast. Advance tickets are 
available at Cooper’s Red & White. 
   The Deuce is Loose will be taking a break for the summer after 
the June 13th draw and will return September 12th. 
 
Doors open:   6:00PM 
Trivia starts:   7:30PM 
Draw begins:  8:00PM 
 
   Previous ‘Deuce’ winners: 

Angela McDougall $ 834.00 April 25, 2023 
Meredith McCabe $ 922.00 May 2, 2023 
Dan Sales $ 1043.00 May 9, 2023 
Cheryl Drake $ 33,242.00 April 16, 2023 

   
   Thank you all for your continued support! 

Belfast Lions Club 
Belfast Fire Department 
Belfast Rec. Centre Board 

 
Please watch our Facebook page for ongoing information and 
announcements - facebook.com/thedeuceislooseinbelfast. 
 
Save the Date 
   A Benefit for Val Murray will be held at Belfast Rink on the 
evening of Saturday June 10th, 2023. Val is currently in Toronto 
waiting for a double lung transplant. There will be a Facebook 
Silent Auction in May with all proceeds going to Val and 
Melody. If you wish to donate an auction item, please contact 
Samantha Ross at 902-969-1471 or Monica Ross at 902-969-
3554 or by email to belfastrc@gmail.com. 
 
Camp Buchan 
    Drop off your pop bottles/can and beverage bottles/cans at 
the shelter set up at the entrance to the Camp Buchan 
property. 
   Appreciate if you would remove the caps and rinse out the 
containers, it helps a lot at the recycling depot. 
   Your refundable containers help support maintenance at 
Camp Buchan. 

Thank You!   

Belfast Consolidated School Principal’s Report for June 2023 
   Congratulations to former Bulldog Alumnae Berry Genge as 
being selected the first-ever recipient of the new Panther for 
Life Spirit Award during the recent UPEI Student Union Awards. 
This award is presented to a current UPEI student who 
exemplifies true Panther Pride inside and outside the 
classroom. Also receiving a prestigious award in athletics, 
former Bulldog Alumnae Mia Martell was selected as the MVP 
of the UPEI Women’s Soccer Team. After the soccer season, 
she turned in a wonderful performance at the Canada Games 
for the women’s ringette team who had their best finish ever, 
finishing in 4th place. 
   This year, we are offering both girls’ and boys’ flag football 
teams. Players come from grades 6-9. The teams are coached 
by Wallace Roche, Mr. Johnson, Mr. Ellis, and support from 
Mike Adam as well. Our Track and Field team had great results 
in the Unit 4 Zone meet, with Provincials happening at the end 
of the month of May Results can be found at the School Sport 
website:  https://6130e29f15aab.site123.me/#. 
   Our graduation ceremony will be held on Monday, June 26th, 
at 7pm. It is open to the public to attend. The ceremony will 
also be broadcast on our YouTube Channel:  
BelfastConsolidatedSchool (no spaces). Our grade 9 class 
would like to thank all those individuals and companies who 
helped them raise money for their grade 9 trip to Halifax at the 
end of June. 
   Our classes will be going on field trips in the month of June.  
K-3 will be going to Kings Castle, 4-8 will be going to Selkirk 
Park, and of course, Grade 9 to Halifax. Thanks to our Home 
and School for helping with the cost of the buses for those trips. 
   Congratulations to our VP, Michelle Van Colen, who will be 
going to Montague Intermediate School to be the VP next year. 
Michelle has been a wonderful leader, teacher, and supporter 
of students and families at our school over the past 6 years. 

Sincerely, 
 Mr. John Munro   (Principal) 

 
Pinette/Flat River Mosquito Program – Partnering with BCDC 

   We are working on our partnership with BCDC to take the lead 
on the local mosquito control program and will have more 
details on how this will operate shortly. 
   In the meantime, we are continuing to collect funds to 
support the upcoming season of work. While we are keeping 
the rate the same as previous years ($125.00 per household), 
we do need to raise more funds this year. If you live in Pinette, 
Flat River, and the surrounding regions, you can send an e-mail 
transfer to: belfastmosquitos@hotmail.com, or you can drop 
off a cheque payable to “Pinette/Flat River Mosquito” at 
Cooper’s, and please encourage your neighbours to do so, too. 
   Here is to an enjoyable summer! 

https://d.docs.live.net/4f9a908ee7ff08bf/Documents/Belfast%20Lions%20Club/Belfast%20Newsletter/2020%20Newsletters/10%20-%20October%202020/www.BelfastLionsNewsletter.com
https://www.facebook.com/thedeuceislooseinbelfast
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Rural Municipality of Belfast  -  Council Briefs 
 
Items of note for the Rural Municipality of 
Belfast (RMB) for the month of June 2023: 
 

New Strategic Plan for RMB 2023 – 2026 Have Your Say:  
   For the previous 2019-2022 RMB Strategic Plan; RMB focused 
much of our energy on becoming Municipal Government Act 
(MGA) compliant by December 2022. With that task 
successfully completed, it’s time to design a new RMB Strategic 
Plan, for the years 2023-2026. 
   This is your chance to let RMB know what direction YOU think 
the Municipality should focus on for the next four years. RMB 
has created a STARTING DRAFT, to get the discussion started, 
available on our website: www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com. 
   Take a look at that draft, then let us know what you think and 
what you want? 
   The Strategic Planning Session will be held on Wednesday, 
June 7th, starting at 6:pm in the Upstairs Meeting Room at the 
Wood Islands Market.  

Looking forward to your comments!        
 
RMB Website Events Calendar 
   In an effort to encourage participation in events going on in 
our municipality, RMB has started an Events Calendar on the 
RMB Website: www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com. 
   To register your event, simply supply us with: Name of the 
Event; When; Where; Event Contact; and if at all possible, a URL 
Link to the event. Please e-mail this information to:  
ruralmunicipalityofbelgast@gmail.com 
 
RMB Photo Gallery  
   Additionally, in an effort to highlight some of the activities 
that our RMB residents get up to; RMB has started a Photo 
Gallery on the RMB Website: 
www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com/photo-gallery/. Simply 
supply us with a Photo, with; the name of the Photographer, 
the Subject of the photo, and when it was taken. Email this 
information to: ruralmunicipalityofbelgast@gmail.com. 
 

Community Members Supporting Community Members! 
 

Office Open: Mon. – Fri. 8:00 AM – 12:00 Noon 
Website: www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com 
E-mail: ruralmunicipalityofbelfast@gmail.com 

Phone: (902) 962-2086  CAO: Bob Brooks 
13056 Shore Road - Unit 103, Wood Islands, PE, C0A 1R0 

 
 
Selkirk Millennium Club 
   The Selkirk Millennium Club meets every 3rd Wednesday at 
the Belfast Rec Centre beginning at 2:00PM. Come join us for 
get together and meet friends.   K. Ross   902-659-2920. 

Wood Islands and Area Development Corporation 
The Wood Islands Village Marketplace is now open 
for the season! June operating hours: 
Visitor Information Center – 9:00am to 5:00pm daily 
Sweet Factory – 9:00am to 4:00pm daily 

Whistle Stop Restaurant - Tuesday to Sunday 11:00am to 
8:00pm 
Liquor Store – Monday to Saturday 10:00am to 7:00pm. 
Sunday Noon to 5:00pm 
Lighthouse – 9:00am to 5:30pm daily. Tours 9:30am to 4:30pm 
   Our Sign Plaza is filling quickly! If you would like to expose 
your business to the tens of thousands of visitors to our facility, 
please contact us. The cost is still only $100.00+HST. 
   2023 Under the Roof Weekly Farmers Market – If you are 
interested in becoming a vendor in 2023 from June – October 
please contact our office. The first market will be Thursday 
June 15th. 
 
June Hall Events 

• Sunday June 11th - The Southern Kings Fiddlers and fiddle 
students of Amy Swenson are presenting a "Fiddling for the 
Foodbank" ceilidh at the Plough the Waves Centre 
between 2:00 and 4:00pm. At intermission, the amazing 
cookies of Nana Bunny will be served. Admission by cash 
donation. Come and enjoy some fiddling fun with 
performers ages 5 to 70 something! All proceeds to the 
Southern Kings and Queens Foodbank in Montague. 

• Wednesday June 21st, 7:00pm – Rural Municipality of 
Belfast Councillor Meeting 

• Thursday June 22nd, 7:00pm to 9:00pm – Belfast and Area 
Watershed Group (BAWG)  “Nature Based Solutions to 
Storing Carbon” presentation.  

All Inquiries Email: wiadc@woodislands.ca 
Phone: (902) 962-3761 

 
Belfast Historical Society 

 
Public Statement 

Regarding The Croft House: 
Selkirk Heritage and Cultural Centre 

 
The Belfast Historical Society would like to take a moment to 
dispel rumours circulating in the community in regards to the 

beloved Croft House: Selkirk Heritage and Cultural Centre. 
 

There is absolutely NO asbestos in this building and we’re 
disappointed and saddened that this inaccurate information 

has been mistaken as factual. A report from an environmental 
services company is available and will be posted to the RMB 

website. 
 

Many thanks to the community for your support and we look 
forward to seeing you all this year! 

http://www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com/
http://www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com/
mailto:ruralmunicipalityofbelgast@gmail.com
http://www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com/photo-gallery/
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http://www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com/
mailto:ruralmunicipalityofbelfast@gmail.com
mailto:wiadc@woodislands.ca


 

 

Vernon River / Belfast Community Pantry Update:  
   A meeting was held at the Uigg Community Center on 
Sunday, April 2nd, with a good attendance of about 20 people. 
Bonnie Shave was introduced as the new Vernon River / Belfast 
Community Pantry Co Ordinator.  
   The Community Pantry has set up an e-mail address: 
communitypantry2022@gmail.com, Also, Bonnie’s phone 
number is 902-969-4850. 
   Our Pantry is open 24/7 and currently seems to be used by 
approximately 20 families. During April, the St. Joachim’s CWL 
took on the role of helpers. Their help was greatly appreciated! 
Vernon River Lions Club have stepped up to lend an extra hand 
during May.  
   As Pantry helpers/members:  

1. help stock the shelves via meeting roll call and/or from 
member Pantry drop off donations 

2. appoint members to visit the Pantry at least 3 times a 
week, more if membership allows to: 

a. do a quick visual of stock (if the Pantry is 
exceptionally low on stock then advise Pantry 
Coordinator) 

b. do a quick visual of expiry dates 
c. discard any spoiled fruit or vegetables, etc. 
d. check temperature of fridge and freezer 
e. report any sign of vandalism or damage 
f. report any other concerns that you may have 

   The Pantry has received a couple generous monetary 
donations recently. One from the St. John’s Presbyterian 
Church in Belfast, and one from the Vernon River Lions Club, 
which were greatly appreciated. We also received a $2,300.00 
grant from the Rural Municipality of Belfast, from their 
2023/2024 Community Grants Funding. This funding will be 
used to help maintain stock during low times. 
   It’s heartwarming to see such generous support from our 
community in keeping the Pantry stocked and maintained. 
   Monetary donations may be e-transferred to our Pantry e-
mail address, communitypantry2022@gmail.com, or dropped 
off at the office at G. Visser & Sons Potato building, next to the 
Pantry. Monetary donations are used to purchase food when 
our stock is depleted. 

All help is greatly appreciated. Together we’re better!! 
 
Sincerely, 

Bonnie Shave 
Co Ordinator Vernon River / Belfast Community Pantry 
 

Camp Buchan – Day Rental 
   Camp Buchan is available for day rental, for those having a 
family gathering, anniversaries, and other similar gatherings. 
The main building has two main rooms with a number of 
windows on all sides, tables and chairs, fridge and small 
kitchenette and two washrooms with flush toilets and sinks. 
For more information, e-mail mcdonald.waldron@gmail.com. 

Belfast and Area Watershed Group  (BAWG) 
   Thank you to everyone who attended our Roseberry Pond 
family fishing day - it was our biggest ever with 
approximately 60 participants. Winner of the fishing rod was 
Sawyer MacPherson! 
   BAWG's Annual General Meeting with guest speaker Gary 
Schneider was well attended - we are grateful for the 
community support.  The new board of directors for 2023-24 
are; Andy Henry, Ian Dohoo, Amanda Creamer, Ian Watt, 
Richard Greenwood, Bradley Davies, Terry Morrison, Rus 
Compton, Jay Simmons, Liz Dacombe. Thank you to all our past 
board members for sharing your time and talents with us. 
   Special Presentation - "Nature-based Solutions to Storing 
Carbon" with Simon Wilmot - June 22nd, at 7:00pm, Wood 
Islands Market (upstairs hall). 
   Protecting and restoring our natural ecosystems can mitigate 
climate change by removing carbon from the atmosphere. 
Simon will discuss nature-based solutions to storing carbon in 
the environment, some of the key principles and some of the 
pitfalls. Sure to be an interesting talk. 
   Annual Tree & Shrub Drive - June 3rd (10:00am – 1:00pm). 
458 Roseberry Pond, Belfast. This popular membership drive 
event is back! Max. 6 trees/shrubs per member, no more than 
3 of one type. Charitable receipt $50+. Limited supplies. A mix 
of native hardwood/softwood and shrubs. 
   We have again installed our fish counting fence on Flat River 
for the season, and if you are an early bird (7:00am or 8:00am) 
you are welcome to come and observe - from smelts to eels, 
each day is different. Contact Sherry at 902-218-1582 (text) if 
you are interested in attending. 
   Upcoming - watch our Facebook page for children's nature 
activities over the summer - from critters to kites, a good time 
for all. 
   You can receive a charitable donation receipt for any 
donations by making them through the Community Foundation 
of PEI. There are various ways to donate to the Foundation; 
CanadaHelps, or direct via e-transfer to info@cfpei.ca, or via a 
cheque with reference to BAWG. Of course, you can always 
reach out to us directly and we can arrange pick-up of your 
donation if that works best for you. 
 
Mount Buchanan-Point Prim Women’s Institute 
   The Mount Buchanan-Point Prim Women’s Institute would 
like to extend a huge Thank you to everyone who supported 
our Spring Luncheon on May 6th, 2023. It was a great turn out 
for both options of dining in and taking out. Approximately 130 
bowls were served! 
   The Woman’s Institute’s proceeds from the 50/50 ticket sales 
will be donated to the Polly Cemetery fund. The winner of the 
50/50 draw was Izzy Hubley. She graciously donated her 
winnings to this fund. Thank you so much Izzy! 
   All proceeds are towards Community projects and your 
support is appreciated! 

mailto:communitypantry2022@gmail.com
mailto:mcdonald.waldron@gmail.com
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Wood Islands Women’s Institute 
   Dates to remember at the Wood Islands School House in July. 
Save these Dates: 
   Come out and join in on the fun of Canada Day with the ladies 
at Wood Islands Women's Institute (822 Trans Canada Hwy). 
We will have music, food, drinks, cake and lots of fun games 
and activities for the kiddos! Definitely a spot you’re gonna 
want to be! July 1st, 1:00pm to 3:00pm. Don't miss it! 
   The Wood Islands Women’s Institute is proud to present 
“Stories from Bygone Days in Wood Islands” – a delightful 
evening of local history, music and dramatic reading inspired 
by; Echoes of Home, by Ruby MacMillan Matheson, 
and Saltwater Road, by Marion Bruce. 
   There are TWO performances planned at the Wood Islands 
Schoolhouse (822 TCH); Friday, July 7th @ 7:00PM, 
and Saturday, July 8th @ 7:00PM. Tickets are $15.00 each. To 
reserve your tickets, message the Wood Islands Women’s 
Institute on Facebook, or contact Lisa Stewart by e-mail 
at  thestewartclan@hotmail.com, or phone 902-969-1901. 
   Seating is limited! Reserve early to avoid disappointment. 
 

 
 
Save the Date! 

Friday, June 23rd - Belfast Movie Night  Starts at dusk 
Saturday, June 24th - Belfast Fun Fair  6:00 – 11:00pm 

• Parade  

• Music 

• Food 

• Inflatables 

• Facepainting 

• Balloon Twisting  

• Car Show 

• Comedy Show 

• Prizes 

• Fireworks  
Sunday, June 25th - Harness Races with children's 
inflatables. 
 

More to be announced soon! Stay tuned to Facebook Page 
and Local Flyers in June for event locations! 

 
Coffee Club 
   Coffee Club meets every Tuesday morning at the Belfast 
Recreation Centre (9:00am - 11:00am). 

Festival of Small Halls 
   The Festival of Small Halls presents “Blazing Fiddles in 
Belfast” on Saturday, June 10th, 7:30pm at St. John’s 
Presbyterian Church. The bows will be freshly rosined for an 
electrifying evening of music from this Nova Scotian double bill.  
Father-daughter duo Donnell and Mary Frances Leahy keep the 
Celtic caper legacy alive and display their award-winning 
talents, while rising star and Celtic-Mi'kmaq fiddler, Morgan 
Toney returns to Small Halls with Keith Mullins. 
   Mary Frances Leahy is a fiddler, pianist, dancer, and 
composer.  Since age five, she has been performing shows 
throughout Canada and the US with her parents, Natalie 
MacMaster and Donnell Leahy with an estimated 600 live 
performances under her belt. The oldest of seven siblings, 
Mary Frances has been developing her own style which is 
rooted in her Celtic heritage but also heavily influenced by jazz 
and Latin genres. 
   In just a short amount of time, Morgan Toney has invigorated 
both the Atlantic music communities and Mi’kmaq 
communities by bringing together the fiery fiddling of Cape 
Breton Island with the old songs of the Mi’kmaq, some dating 
back up to 500 years. 
   Tickets are $25 and are available at smallhalls.com. 
 
 
 
Out of Province Medical Travel Support Programs 
   The PEI Government offers financial support for PEI residents 
travelling to another province for medical services. The Out-of-
Province Travel Support Program includes: 
 
   Maritime Bus Program 

- Islanders requiring out-of-province health care in Nova 
Scotia or New Brunswick may qualify for fare subsidy 
to travel with Maritime Bus. 

   Hope Air - Flights Program 
- Since 1988, Prince Edward Island has partnered with 

Hope Air, a national charity, to provide free flights to 
PEI residents who cannot afford the cost of a 
commercial airline ticket for travel to medical services 
in another province. 

   Hope Air - Bridge/Ferry Program 
- Beginning December 1, 2016, Hope Air, in cooperation 

with Health PEI, will subsidize the cost of a 
Confederation Bridge or Northumberland Ferry pass 
for pre-approved PEI residents (with a valid PEI Health 
Card) requiring out-of-province transport by private 
vehicle for medical services in another province. 

 
For further details regarding the PEI Government’s Out-of-
Province Travel Support Program, qualification requirements, 
online application forms and contact information, please visit 
www.princeedwardisland.ca/en/information/health-pei/out-
of-province-travel-support-programs. 

mailto:thestewartclan@hotmail.com
http://www.smallhalls.com/
http://www.princeedwardisland.ca/en/information/health-pei/out-of-province-travel-support-programs
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Notice from the Belfast Fire Department 

 
Required rules for burning debris have changed. 

   Fire season runs from March 15th to November 30th. There are 
new rules and categories that must be followed. Heavy fines 
can and will be given. 
   You can call 1-800-237-5053 to find out about the current 
burning restrictions in place for the province of PEI. This 
number can be accessed 24 hours a day; 7 days a week. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
   For detailed information, please visit our website at 
princeedwardisland.ca/fireinformation and be aware that 
there is no burning allowed between 8:00am and 2:00pm. 
There are 4 categories and a map that details when, and if, 
burning is allowed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Belfast Lions Newsletter is sponsored by the following local businesses. 
The Belfast Lions Club would like to say, “Thank you!” 

This ongoing and generous support is what keeps this Newsletter in publication. 
Support your local business providers and keep Belfast strong! 

   

Computer and Electronics Services 
In home help for all systems 

PC / Mac / iOS / Android / Linux 
E-mail, Internet, Printers, Cell Phones, 

Networking, Virus Removal, System Tune-
ups, Home Theatre Systems, Video 

Monitoring, Custom Web Design and more! 
Henry Kliner   (902) 978-2447 

henry@henrykliner.com   henrykliner.com 

 

 
 

Monday to Saturday:  7:00AM - 7:00PM 
Sunday:  9:30AM - 5:30PM  

 

  
 

http://princeedwardisland.ca/fireinformation
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Redpath Realty Ltd. 

 

Your Local Real Estate Office 

www.LivethePEIdream.com 

Phone   902.218.0496 
  

J.E.M. Electric Carries a complete line of 

Generac auto-start, standby generator units, 
portable and pressure washer Generac units 
also available. Generlink (meter base 
hookups). Complete electrical service. Call 
Erwin at: 

902-626-9849   or   902-659-2872 
E-mail:   jemelectric@pei.aibn.com 

   

 
1800 Point Prim Road Belfast C0A1A0 902-659-2851 

Open May 1st–October 31st Off Season 902-659-2524 
Facebook Page Kro In The Skye Art Studio 

krointheskye@hotmail.com 
krointheskye.com 

 

 
 

 

Keir White                            902-969-4798 
Trevor Morrison                  902-940-9888 

keir@wmservices.ca 
trevor@wmservices.ca   

 
Auto Sales, New Tire Sales, Undercoating & Oil Changes  

  

 

 

Wood Islands 
and Area 

Development 
Corporation 

 

www.woodislands.ca 
902-962-3761 

 
 

 
Brian Thomson 

Call or text: 902-218-3784         6 Morrison’s Beach Road 

thomsonelectricpei@gmail.com            South Pinette, PE 
                                                                                       C0A 1R0 

Providing Modern Electric Solutions 

http://www.livethepeidream.com/
mailto:jemelectric@pei.aibn.com
mailto:krointheskye@hotmail.com


 

 

 

 

Rural Municipality of Belfast  -  Meet Your RMB Council and Administration: 
Mayor - Garth Gillis                                    Deputy Mayor – Lynn Docherty 

Councillors: - Katherine Bryson; Trisha Carter; Billy Gamble; James Kinnee; and Charley McGivern 
CAO - Bob Brooks         Administration - Ashley Feschuk   and   Jill Harris 

Ph: (902) 962-2086    E-mail: ruralmunicipalityofbelfast@gmail.com     Web: ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com 

Address:    13056 Shore Road - Unit 103, Wood Islands, PE, C0A 1R0    Facebook: Facebook.com/belfastpei 

    

  Check out our Website for:      * Contacts      * Meeting Times and Dates      * Agendas and Notices      * The Community Emergency Plan 

     * The Community Vision Document        * The Official Plan and Development Bylaw (in process)        *And much more 

     Check out our Facebook Page for:   Activities, Issues, Discussions, Local Events, Photos and more 

 

Council and Committee Meetings are held at the Wood Islands Market - Upstairs Meeting Hall 

(see Website for times and dates)  Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:00am – 12:00noon 

 

 

Nicholson Industries 
If you’re in need of de-cluttering your yard of 

vehicles or machinery give us a call. 
Paying cash. 

Yard is open for whitegoods and scrap. 
Protect your vehicle from rust. 

Krown undercoating any vehicle $100.00. 

Professionally done. 
902-620-9335          902-659-2457 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

To advertise your business in the Belfast lions Newsletter 
please e-mail BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com for information. 
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Your Belfast Lions Club 

 

   

Name  
Phone 

E-mail Home Mobile 

Mackenzie, Ross Interim King Lion 902-659-2668 902-393-7016 p_rmackenzie@outlook.com 

Gosselin, Victor Treasurer 902-659-2749 902-218-3412 vr.gosselin@outlook.com 

Carey, Dan Secretary 902-659-2730 778-988-4403 dandyman@telus.net 

Cooper, David New Members & Cash Draw 902-659-2931 902-940-7415 coopersredwhite@gmail.com 

Kliner, Henry Newsletter & Calendars  902-978-2447 henry@henrykliner.com 

Beck, Jeff Hockey Pool 902-659-2111 902-394-4612 Jeffrey.beck@hotmail.com 

Compton, Russ   902-361-2195 
(work) 

rcompton@norcanmarine.com 

Dollar, Ernie  902-659-2830 403-991-6823 erniedollar@gmail.com 

Gerritsen, Scott  902-659-2647 902-626-7607 scott.gerritsen@bellaliant.net 

MacKenzie, Douglas  902-659-2789 902-394-0669 douglas@gillislodge.com 

MacKinnon, Neil  902-659-2535   

Moir, Dan   902-218-0787  

Morrison, Erwin  902-659-2872 902-626-9849 erwin@jemelectricpei.com 

Nicholson, Clifford     

Panton, Wayne  902-659-2893 902-969-7413  

Young, Evan  902-523-2170  youngnomad8@gmail.com 

     
 
 
 

 

 
Newsletter Information and Guidelines 
   For all ads, submissions, comments and suggestions, please use ONLY 
BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com. 
   Community service announcements are included at no charge and should generally be 
limited to a maximum of a quarter page (~30 lines / 300 words). Larger community notices 
may be included if space permits. 
   * The Belfast Lions Newsletter is a community service of the Belfast Lions Club. Content or 
opinions expressed in the newsletter are not necessarily those of the Belfast Lions Club, the 
Editor, Advertisers and/or associated organizations. We reserve the right to edit for content, 
length, size and/or to choose not to accept any and/or all submission(s) without prejudice. 
Submission deadline for the next newsletter is June 23rd, 2023, at 6:00 PM. 
E-mail: BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com 
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